

Hurst Community Association
Exec Committee Meeting Monday 6th March 2017.

1 Present.

Brian Scanlan. Donald Barr. Mark Fish. Nat Lyne. Danny Williams. Manhar Patel.
John Horton. Darren Jackson.

2 Apologies for absence.

Richard Ambler. Kishor Thaker.

3. Minutes of the last Meeting.

Accepted as a true record.

Darren attended the meeting to place a bid for the 2017 Pantomime. As there have been no other bids this was accepted. Darren put forward a compressive plan, he is however still considering various scripts. A budget of £3,500 was requested and this was accepted by the committee. Darren then left the meeting.

4. Matters arising from the minutes.

5a Heating

It has been decided to purchase two larger boilers at a cost of £6,200 we have paid £5,000 up front.

10c Tree work is to commence on Monday 13th March.

5. Chairman's report.

a. We are in receipt of an email from Janet Matley. St Johns are to hold an Arts and Craft Exhibition on Saturday 1st April. Are any craft groups in the centre able to exhibit? Photographic will put on a display, Don will see to this. There is also to be a Hurst Fest at the football ground on 13th May. They have asked if CP can be part of the entertainment. It was suggested that we ask Tom if he can stage a dance routine as it is before his show.

6. Secretaries report.

a. There has been no significant change in private bookings apart from some provisional booking later in the year.

It is my intention to tender my resignation at the next AGM as booking secretary as from January 2018. I am quite happy to carry on as general secretary if required to do so as this is more computer based and does not entail unlocking and locking up or trying to find someone else to do it.

The good news is however is that we are now in a position of having more regular user groups and we do not need so many private bookings, we could cut out late finishes altogether (unless it is someone we know)

b. Brian and I interviewed a young lady who is hoping to start group called "Toddler Sense" It is quite involved and she needs to bring a lot of equipment into the centre. She will require the centre from 8.0 am to 3.0 pm. We agreed a fee of £50 per

session and she is to start on Friday 24th March. To accommodate this I have had to re- schedule the cleaners and they will clean Wednesday 6.0 pm and their usual slot Monday am.

7. Treasurers report.

Kishor was not able to attend due to being stuck in traffic there is no report. Don will email documents round when they become available.

8. Groups.

- a. Bar NTR
- b. Lighting and Sound. NTR
- c. Maintenance. Manhar asked if funds could be available purchasing tools and other sundry costs. It was suggested that he has a budget of £500. This was agreed.
- d. Scouts John said the 2/1 Hurst will be celebrating their 70th anniversary in April.
- e. Stage. Danny has not yet sanded the stage.
- f. St Johns. See (5a) Chairman's report.
- g. SSCP + YD.
- h. Wardrobe.

9. Safety.

NTR

10 Any other business.

NTR

There being no further business the chairman thanked all present and closed the meeting at 8.30.

Next meeting Monday 3rd April.